
 

Dear friends, 
 

 I would like to thank a few special people 
who have driven Al and I to Doctors etc. due to my 
double vision for the last six months.  
 Thank you to Marta Andreotta, Bill Ingrassia 
and Bill Sullivan and Joannie O'Shea. Thank you 
also, for all the dinners Bill has sent to us and half of 
the neighbors down here! As some of you know I 
need hand surgery, and have not been able to do 
much 
for many months! Yes, Al and I are ready to be put 
out to pasture!!! 

 So, thank you, and the many people who 
have offered help. It is hard to ask for help, but, 
thank you all. 
 

Much love and thanks, Lyn Tyler   #29 

 

Well another water aerobic season has ended. 
Although some of the days were cooler than we 
would have liked we still got in our exercise. 
 

 Our end of the year luncheon was terrific and 
everyone out did themselves with the wonderful 
food. I think we shared a nice time, good  
comradery and went home satisfied. 
 

 Now we certainly have to hit the gym!  
 

Thank you all for your most generous gifts and your 
wonderful friendship! I'm already looking forward to 
next summer! Have a great winter!    
 

See you around Foxwood Village!  
Fondly, Judy Engels, #242 

Dear Friends and Neighbors, 
 

       Al and I would like to thank you all for your 
calls, cards, and prayers, as he has been battling 
cancer.  As some of you know in the last year 
he had shoulder surgery, gall bladder surgery, 
and his fractured back cemented. 
 
   He is nearing the end of his 6 months of 
chemo, and we are praying he will be in 
remission. He also will be having two more 
fractures in his back cemented. 
  
 Please pray for us. As some of you know, the 
first time you hear the word cancer, you know 
your life will never be the same again. 

 
    Our sincere thanks and blessings to you all. 

         Love, Al & Lyn Tyler, #29 
 

Dear Foxwood Friends & Neighbors, 
  

 I would like to thank everyone for the 
many get well cards and phone calls while 
my husband, Bob Hope, was in the hospital 
and all the cards, phone calls and kindness 
after he passed away.  The many donations 
to the Heart Association and the Cancer 
Society are greatly appreciated. 
 Foxwood Village is truly a wonderful 
place to live. 

Fondly,  
Laraine Ascerno Hope, #288 

Dear Friends & Foxwood Neighbors 
 

Your Kindness Means So Much! 
 

 Just a note of thanks for all your 
prayers, cards & calls wishing me well, 
during my stay in St. Francis. 
 I’m on the mend & will be back in 
the swing of things soon. 
 

Fondly, 
Betty Powers, #42 

     We’ve Got Mail! 
 To My Friends & Neighbors 

At Foxwood Village 
 

 I would like to thank everyone for the love, 
support, cards, food and continued kindness during 
my recent accident which resulted in my breaking 
my ankle. 
 It is really a great feeling to know that my 
wife Mickie and I live in such a caring 
community, such as Foxwood Village. 
 

Sincerely 
Joe Dauito, #270 


